
 

 

  
 
Stewards today 7th August 2013 finalised an investigation  into the eligibility 
of the greyhound TOKEN SPINNER  which competed in and won the 
Emerley Park Maiden Stakes  at the Virginia meeting on the 19th May 2013 
 
It was established that due to all coursing meeting fields having to be 
manually compiled, the greyhound TOKEN SPINNER had been 
inadvertently placed in the field when under an interstate suspension.  
 
Mrs.Eva Sheriff trainer of TOKEN SPINNER had attempted to clarify the 
eligibility with an interstate authority prior to nominating and after receiving a start 
was of the opinion that the greyhound was cleared to compete. 
 
Taking this into account she was advised that due to the mitigating circumstances 
involved in this case no further action would be taken against her. 
 
Stewards acting under the rules of Greyhound Racing disqualified TOKEN SPINNER 
as the winner of the event and amended the placing’s accordingly. 
  
 
Further Information: 
 
Paul Marks  (08) 8243 7100 
Chairman of Stewards 
Greyhound Racing SA 


